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Old Saybrook Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes of November 19, 2003


I. CALL TO ORDER: Acting Chairman Robert McIntyre called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Attending Members



Absent Members
Robert McIntyre, Vice Chairman

Judith Gallicchio, Chairman

Stuart Hanes, Secretary


Joseph Costa, Alternate Member

Kathleen Smith, Regular Member

Richard Tietjen, Regular Member

Salvatore Aresco, Alternate Member

III. PUBLIC HEARING

None scheduled.

IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. “Saybrook Woods” Subdivision – Phase I – Enforcement of Conservation Easement
1 Adema Way (Map 58 / Lot 142) Residence AA-1 District
Owner:  David & Donna MacNeill


Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman, described the extent of the violation to the rest of the members.  The property owner installed planting beds lined with stone.  The area around the stop sign on the property was cleared to allow visibility of the oncoming traffic.  Michael Ott, consulting engineer, reviewed the violation for accuracy of the conservation easement site line and stated “the limit of the conservation easement is approximately 67 feet from the edge of pavement.”  Mr. Ott’s recommendations for restoring the disturbed area includes removal of the stone lined planting areas, discontinuing mowing within the area, and planting a minimum of six- 2½” to 3” caliper maple trees.

MOTION to instruct the property owners, David and Donna MacNeill, to perform the restoration recommendations of Michael Ott, consulting engineer, as stated in his letter dated November 14, 2003.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Richard Tietjen.  APPROVED 3-0-0.

V. NEW BUSINESS

None scheduled.

VI. WORKSHOP

A. “Northern Woodlands” section of the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development


The Commission discussed the effects of a Residence Conservation District on the remaining undeveloped land within the “Northern Woodlands”.  The use of Open Space Subdivisions could benefit the town by preserving unified tracts of open space for recreation and resource protection.  To accomplish this goal, the Commission will continue research to develop comprehensive zoning regulations to promote preservation of unfragmented open space.
B. “Road Endings” Municipal Improvements Program
Cromwell Place, Barnes Road, and Bayside Road


The surveys for Cromwell Place and Bayside Road will be ready in December.  The Commission will discuss Road Endings at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

VII. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports

B. Correspondence

C. Minutes

The Regular Meeting Minutes of November 5, 2003 will be reviewed at the next meeting.

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 p.m. until the next regularly scheduled meeting on December 3, 2003 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, 155 College Street, Saybrook Point.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Richard Tietjen.  APPROVED 3-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk
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